RESOLUTION NO. 66-16

BRICK TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY August 22, 2016

A Resolution Approving the Execution of a Memorandum of an Agreement with the New Jersey Office of Emergency Management As the sponsoring agency of New Jersey Task Force One

WHEREAS, John M. Rouse is an employee of the Brick Township Municipal Utilities Authority (hereinafter referred to as "Authority"); and

WHEREAS, John M. Rouse has been selected to join the New Jersey Task Force One which is sponsored by the New Jersey Office of Emergency Management which is responsible for search, rescue and recovery operations; and

WHEREAS, participants such John M. Rouse are deployed during major emergencies; and

WHEREAS, John M. Rouse's participation in the New Jersey Task Force One will offer many opportunities for training experience, which will directly benefit the Authority; and

WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the Authority that John M. Rouse be a participant in the New Jersey Task Force One; and

WHEREAS, the Authority supports the New Jersey Office of Emergency Management as the sponsoring agency of New Jersey Task Force One and wants to join said task force as a participating agency.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Brick Township Municipal Utilities Authority as follows:

- $1. \qquad \text{The Brick Township Municipal Utilities Authority fully supports John M.} \\ \text{Rouse's membership in the New Jersey Task Force One.}$
- 2. The Authority's, the Brick Utilities Chairman and Secretary are hereby authorized to execute a Memo of Understanding with the New Jersey Office of Emergency Management subsequent to the execution of said Memorandum of Understanding by the New Jersey Office of Emergency Management.
 - 3. A certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the following persons:
 - a. George Cevasco, Chairman
 - b. Chris A, Theodos PE, Executive Director
 - c. Joseph Maggio, Director Water Quality
 - d. Nicholas C. Montenegro, Esq.,
 - e. John M. Rouse.

I hereby certify that the foregoing Resolution was duly adopted by the Brick Township Municipal Utilities Authority at a meeting held on the 22nd day of August, 2016, a quorum being present and voting in the majority.

Gregory M. Flynn, Authority Secretary